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YEAR IN REVIEW AND THANK YOU 

What a very busy and exciting year we have had, and I am very proud of our students and staff for adapting to 

changes as they occurred, showing great resilience and positivity across the school.  In reflection, we have had 

many valuable learning opportunities including grade 3-6 camps, swimming, State School Spectacular,          

Helmeted Honeyeater ambassador program, community afternoon and interschool sports with many students 

going on to represent our school at higher levels.  Thank you to our Parents and Friends Association for    

organising many successful events this year including stalls and our school fun run.  Thank you to all our     

parents and  families for supporting the school in so many ways over the year including volunteering your time 

to assist in classrooms, on excursions and camps or with the PFA.  Your assistance and support are greatly 

appreciated. A very big thank you to our amazing staff who give their time, energy, and dedication to the 

school to make it a great place for everyone.  I personally would like to thank our whole school community 

for your contributions this year, have a happy and safe holiday break and I look forward to a wonderful 2024.  

 

FINAL SCHOOL ASSMEBLY  

On Monday 18th December our whole school assembly will be a celebration of the year with most grades   

presenting songs and many awards and certificates will be given out to our students.  Our 2024 School and 

Vice captains and specialist captains will be announced.  All parents and families are welcome to attend from 

9:00am on the school basketball courts.  

 

ACT ING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

 

LAST DAY OF CANTEEN - FRIDAY 15TH DECEMBER 
 

LAST DAY OF TERM 4 -  WEDNESDAY 20TH DECEMBER AT 2:30PM 



 
 

WONDERFUL STUDENT - CODY GRADE 5 

We received a lovely message via our Berwick Lodge Facebook page from an elderly Berwick resident who 

had been walking near Wilson Botanic Park and they became unwell and one of our wonderful students,    

Cody from grade 5, assisted the lady, Kerrie, to a seat in the shade.  Cody stayed with her until help arrived 

and then his family followed up later to see if she was alright.  Kerrie posted a private message including   

saying, “Berwick Lodge Primary School, you are producing some wonderful citizens”.  It is these acts of   

kindness that can’t be measured by tests but show how our students are fantastic members of the          

community.  Well done to Cody, we are all very proud of you for going above and beyond to assist someone 

else in need.   
 

GRADE 6 GRADUATION 

Our grade 6 students are looking forward to a wonderful evening next Monday 18th December when they 

will attend their graduation ceremony at Berwick Church of Christ. Congratulations to all our grade 6      

students and we wish you every success in the future.  
 

SCHOOL START DATE FOR 2024 

The first school day for our grade 1 to grade 6 students is Wednesday 31st January and our Prep 

students first day is Thursday 1st February.  Our staff return on Monday 29th January with the first two 

days for meetings and planning for the term.  
 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs):  

Q: What time does school close on the final day this year – Wednesday 20th December?  

A: All children are dismissed at 2.30pm. Please ensure that you have arrangements in place for your child/ren 

to be collected at that time if they do not walk home by themselves.  
 

QUOTABLE QUOTE: 

“I've learned that people will forget what you said, people will forget what you 

did, but people will never forget how you made them feel.” Maya Angelou 

 

ACT ING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

 

DIARY DATES: 
 

Last day of Canteen     Friday 15th December 

Grade 6 Graduation     Monday 18th December  

Grade 6 Luncheon    Tuesday 19th December 

Last Day of Term - 2:30pm finish  Wednesday 20th December  

 

NOTICES  AND PAYMENTS DUE: 

 
Grade 6 Luncheon Consent    Friday 15th December  

 
 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 



 

ORIENTATION MORNING  

On Tuesday this week, there was excitement and trepidation in the air as our students     

experienced the morning in their new grades, among their new classmates and teacher/s. 

We also welcomed some new staff members and students to join BLPS and our new 2024 

prep students to enjoy the morning. We witnessed lots of smiles and enthusiasm, indicating 

a successful start to the transition process.  

 
 

EXCURSIONS / INCURSIONS 

Students have enjoyed some fun experiences as they wrap up the year in their classes. A 

celebration of an amazing year together. There were visits to Chesterfield Farm, Moonlit 

Sanctuary and Prep swimming, as well as a Brick4Kidz incursion.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We wish all families a very happy, safe, and relaxing holiday 

and we look forward to seeing our students back next year. 
 

Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 



 

 

School Tours and 2024 Enrolments are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 





 

 

Congratulation to our grade 5 student,  Trey Handler who has passed a Judo practical and 

knowledge test called a grading at the Endeavour Hills Judo Club. 

 

This is no easy task and requires a great deal of practice.  The grade is awarded by the 

presentation of a coloured Judo belt. 

 

Junior Judo belts are in varying colours signifying age and expertise.  Trey has been  

awarded a Junior Orange belt.  

 

All books are now overdue, please return these to the library urgently. 

We need to add these into our end of year stocktake.  

 

Our final Scholastic Book Club order has closed. Families ordered $726 worth of books which has given 

us $108 to spend on new books for the library. 

 

Thank you to everyone who has participated in Book Club this year. I hope you are all enjoying your 

lovely books. 

 

Happy Reading, 
 

Mrs Tsekouras and Ms Taylor 

 

Thank you   
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